Date: 03.02.2025
RE: Letter to Delegation
Dear Assembly Members,

I wanted to take this time to thank Assembly Member Lynn, Assembly Member Stanton
Gregor, Manager Giestbrecht, and Clerk Thompson, for their well crafted letter to our
delegation.

Many of us in town have been calling and emailing our representatives on a regular basis.
Some of us are doing so daily. Having the support of our Assembly sends an important
message that we are gravely concerned about how the ongoing cuts to jobs and funding are
impacting Petersburg.

My hope is that the assembly will send letters like this on a regular basis. It seems
important at this time to be strategic as to how communication is structured so it highlights
current (and future) repercussions.

I also urge every assembly member to put party politics aside, and carefully consider how
each decision being made by this administration will impact Petersburg in the short and the
long term. Job losses and frozen funding is already negatively impacting our town.

Now is the time to send the current letter that is crafted, and to do so with a unanimous
vote. Thank you in advance for making sure our representatives know where Petersburg
stands on the current issues.

Sincerely,

Lea Stanton Gregor



